


Atlanta offices for fiscal year 2001- 2002, and recommended further expense reductions 

approximating $50,000 in total.  It was agreed that the Finance Committee would review and 

recommend a balanced revised budget prior to the November meeting. 

The preliminary June 30, 2001 ASOR P&L and Balance Sheet was discussed by Jerry 

Vincent.  This was an educational review of how program, time, and other categories of 

temporary and permanent restrictions affect not-for-profit financial activities and budgetary 

planning. The preliminary statements presented in this manner explained the lack of liquidity 

experienced this summer. It was agreed that until additional unrestricted  gifts supporting 

operations were received, ASOR's bills would be paid from unrestricted funds, with Finance 

Committee oversight. The many donations and pledges received last year were primarily 

intended for the Torch Campaign and endowment fund.  The audited Financial Statements, 

including prior year adjustments, would be reviewed at the November meeting. 

Brown & Brown, ASOR's Financial Auditor was asked to draft accounting procedures consistent 

with the recommended not-for-profit practice and had agreed to provide an estimate for this 

work. 

RESOLVED to seek official approval of the final 2001-2002 Final Budget at November 2001 

Board meeting. The Resolution was moved, seconded, and passed unanimously. 

[At 1:00 PM the Chairman and the Secretary left for their respective flights.  Joe Seger, President 

presided and Holly Andrews took minutes.] 

Financial Reports – (continued) Jerry Vincent, Rudy Dornemann  

Conversation regarding proposed budget for FY2002 

Committee wanted to know if there were specific areas targeted for budget reduction so that we 




